Mr. President,

Distinguished delegates,

· The issue of land disputes has long history and complexity involving various stakeholders, from local communities, businesses, and the Government. Land disputes between villagers and business companies are settled in accordance with relevant laws. The Government continues to ensure relevant laws and measures to address the dispute related to possible encroachment of public land are implemented through a fair and transparent process. 

· As a responsible member of the international community, Thailand has put utmost efforts in preventing deforestation, one urgent global climate challenge, while remaining committed to the obligations to respect the rights of our people and local communities to a fair share of the benefits in the utilization of the lands and natural resources. 

· Evictions are not arbitrary, but are carried out only in accordance with the Court’s ruling. As a matter of principle, those who encroached public forest land will have to relocate eventually. The Government, nevertheless, tries to provide warnings and notices with sufficient time prior to the eviction. Those with limited means will also be accorded with assistances such as housing and job training. 

· Local communities can also prove their cases against the Government’s claims especially those who have lived in the area for generations. Government’s technical supports are also available such as data collection and mapping system. 

· With respect to the killing cases of land rights defenders, the Government takes this issue seriously. It is the responsibility of the Government to bring perpetrators to justice and render support to families of these defenders through available public redress and compensation scheme.  
Mr. President,
On the situation in the Southern Border Provinces, special security laws have been invoked in order to maintain peace and security of the people.  

Implementation of such laws in the area is strictly based on necessity and proportionality. The Government has regularly reviewed the need and considered the possibility to reduce the use of these laws corresponding to the situation on the ground.

Officers and personnel operating in the Southern Border Provinces are trained to enforce these laws with extreme caution taking into consideration the human rights principles.  
Several channels including the Damage for the Injured Person and Compensation and Expense for the Accused in Criminal Case Act 2001 are also available for victims from violent incidents to seek redress and compensation. 
Efforts have also been made to promote development in the region with specific strategies as well as resource allocation aiming for the safe and peaceful society. Today people from various parts of the community are encouraged and actually participating with more trust and confidence in their relevant decision making on issues such as building of local roads and facilities.  

The Government also encourages those involved in criminal acts to cooperate with the authority by providing them with legal aid as well as exemption from incrimination, and supporting them to reintegrate into the community.   

Various partners including the UN agencies namely the UNFPA, the UNDP and the UNICEF have also worked in their specialized areas to support the Government’s effort to promote development and human rights in the area. 
